
 
 

8th September 2020 
Dear Parents/Carers,  
 
Arrangements for P.E. Until Further Notice 
During the summer I considered whether or not to ask parents/carers to purchase additional P.E. kit, 
so that our children could come into school in kit, rather than getting changed in the classroom. I 
deliberated over this decision, since I did not want parents/carers to have to spend additional money 
on uniform/kit if it was not necessary. Last week, P.E. did not take place, and so it is only through 
observing how classes and pupils have coped with P.E. this week, that I am able to make an informed 
decision on children coming into school on P.E. days, in P.E. kit. ​As from tomorrow, pupils will be 
asked to wear their P.E. kit to school on the days that they have P.E.  
 
P.E. Kit 
The P.E. kit for Baines’ pupils, for both boys and girls, is a yellow round-neck t-shirt and navy shorts, 
with black pumps. During the time that pupils will be wearing their P.E. kit to school, child/ren can 
wear their yellow t-shirt with navy or black tracksuit or jogging bottoms, for girls the kit can include 
navy or black full-length leggings, along with their school jumper or cardigan, or they can choose to 
wear their shorts on warm days. During this time, children are also allowed to wear trainers on the day 
that their class has P.E. 
 
If your child has their P.E. kit in school, it will be sent home with them tomorrow. If you need more 
time to organise your child having navy or black tracksuit/jogging bottoms or leggings, please send 
them in the most suitable bottoms and let your class teacher know.  
 
Compulsory Face Masks on Site 
Thank you for wearing a face mask when you come onto our school site. 
 
Dogs on Site 
May I please remind you that dogs are not allowed on the school playground, or in the car parks. 
 
Meetings with Staff 
Just to remind you that if you require a meeting with any member of staff, please contact the school 
office and a virtual appointment will be made for you. 
 
Events this Half Term 
Further information regarding all events this half term will be sent out to you by Friday 11th 
September. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

School Bags 
Please ensure that your child’s school bag is only big enough for a reading book and Reading 
Record. Children should not bring a large bag into school. Children are allowed to bring to school their 
coat, lunchbox, a small bag and their water bottle. Children with large bags will be asked to leave 
them at home. This is in line with government guidance on Coronavirus. 
 
Children with Asthma 
Please ensure that if your child has asthma, you have sent in an up-to-date inhaler, labelled with your 
child’s name and class. If your child has recently been diagnosed with asthma, please contact school 
to speak to Mrs. Collison to complete a school Asthma Card. 
 
Coronavirus Advice 
Just a reminder again, to please refer to the Gov.Uk website for up-to-date advice on coronavirus and 
what to do if you, or any of your family have symptoms, or you have come into contact with someone 
who has tested positive for the virus: 
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-stay-at-home-guidance/stay-at-home-guidance-
for-households-with-possible-coronavirus-covid-19-infection 
 
Stay safe. 
 
 

Yours sincerely,  

 
Mrs. D Rusling  
Headteacher 
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